
 

 

28 March 2023 

Kia Ora one and all 
 
PPTA Strike tomorrow Wednesday 29 March 2023 
 
Again, for tomorrow's (Wednesday 29th) PPTA (Secondary teachers only) Strike action, I am 
notifying our community that we will need to close our Botany Campus and redistribute 
some non union BC staff to both GC and MAC to enable them to function as per normal. 
 
Please note we are able to be open for instruction on Wednesday 29 March as follows 

• NZEI members are not on strike this time so all Y1-8 classes will function as per 
normal. 

• BC - closed 
• GC - open for all Y1-10 students 
• MAC - open for Y1-13 ...so for all students 
• Non union staff from BC will work at GCMY and MAC as per a temporary timetable  
• Y11-13 students at BC to continue with existing school work at home 
• The above organization enables GC and MAC to be fully staffed for all their students 
• If there are any BC students who cannot stay at home and therefore require 

supervision, we will provide that at GC - our Golflands Campus. 

 
Nga mihi nui 
 
Murray Burton MNZM  
PRINCIPAL 


